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Message from the Headmaster 
Dear Parents, Students and Staff, 
The winter sport season is upon us and brings with it much excitement. It is an opportunity for our parents and students 
to come together on a Saturday morning to support their children and fellow scholars.  
It is wonderful to witness the support and camaraderie that occurs amongst our rugby, hockey and netball players at a 
Saturday Derby Day. I also value the support afforded us by our Parents’ Association. They always add to the vibe and the 
atmosphere of the day dressed in their splendid supporter’s shirts and donning their especially made aprons. I love the 
early morning smell of bacon and eggs, the brewing coffee, the braaiing of boerewors. What better way to spend a 
Saturday morning? 
Co-curricular activities, nurture in students the qualities of teamwork, reliance on others, commitment to a common goal 
and leadership. It is this last quality – LEADERSHIP – that provides our students with opportunities to accept and develop 
leadership which is seen as a major goal of the Co-Curricular Programme at St Peter's College. Whether it is the captaincy 
of a single group or the leadership of entire sports activities, the duties and responsibilities required of the role, provides 
students with experience in a major “life skill”. The College does not regard the leadership of some activities as being 
more important than others. The lessons learnt and the experiences gained occur regardless of the specific activity. 
Expectations: 
The College expects of all our students participating in any form of co-curricular activity the following traits: 

1. To place the welfare of the “activity” before “self”. 
2. To set a high standard of behaviour and co-operation as an example to members of the activity. 
3. To uphold and promote the Mission Statement of St Peter’s College. 
4. To support the MIC and Coach, and obey all rules and regulations regardless of personal preferences. 
5. To exhibit the qualities of integrity and sincerity. 
6. To inspire a sense of school spirit within the activity. 
7. To be a loyal supporter of the activity and all involved in it. 
8. To act with initiative while remaining aware of his/her authority. 
9. Instil pride in the “College Badge” and all that it represents. 
10. Play hard and never give up. 

Parental Support: 
The aim of sport at St Peter’s College is to encourage participation and to engender in players the highest standards of 
sportsmanship, self-discipline and control. Parents and supporters need to support these ideals in the way in which they 
behave on the sidelines. 
Thus, at matches: 

1. Positive support will be appreciated. 
2. Parents and supporters are requested to refrain from directing negative comments at Referees, any other 

officials, players or opposition supporters. 
3. Parents and supporters are asked to position themselves well clear of the field and refrain from standing or 

sitting behind the goals.   
4. Parents are to stay out of the Technical or Substitute area for the duration of the match. 
5. In the event of an Injury, parents and supporters are not allowed on the field, we employ a highly reputable 

emergency service provider in Destination Medicine. 
6. Parents are not to interfere with the Coach’s team selection for any game and should refrain from 

communicating directly with players during a game.  
7. Support your son or daughter at all times irrespective of what team they play for, especially with encouraging 

and positive support. 
8. Remember that there are always valuable life lessons to be learned in winning or losing. 

 Guidelines for Students: 
Below are the expectations of all our pupils at all fixtures. The following are NOT allowed: 

1. Chewing gum; 
2. Standing with their hands in their pockets; 
3. Being rude and/or make rude gestures to the visitors or the opponents before, during or after the game; 
4. Showing disrespect towards the hosts in any manner; 
5. Smoking or using alcoholic beverages on the trip or during a  fixture; 
6. Using abusive or crude language before, during or after the fixture. 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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 The following are, however, required of our pupils: 
1. Appropriate manners at all times; 
2. Good sportsmanship at all times; 
3. Informing the coach and/or teacher in charge if you are not going to return with the group on the bus; 
4. Thanking the teacher and bus driver once the trip is over. 

The Queensbury Rules: 
In conclusion, it is apt that we take note of the Queensbury Rules which were the first attempt of instilling 
sportsmanship and fair play in a sporting code. 
 In 1867, the Duke of Queensbury established a set of rules for professional boxing.  A Code of Conduct, if you like, 
wherein the respectability of boxing as a sport was entrenched. This moral code was accepted internationally.  Amongst 
other things, it required as boxer to wear gloves. Each round would last for only three minutes and punching below the 
belt was outlawed.  
Although boxing was considered violent, the rules attracted gentlemen to the sport.  With the passage of time, the rules 
and the morals have survived.  In popular culture the term is used to refer to a sense of sportsmanship and fair play. Let’s 
strive to live by the ideals of the Queensbury Rules. 
I look forward to seeing you on the side of the sports field at the Redhill Derby Day this coming Saturday 
In Futurum Fortiter 
Kind regards 
  
 
Mr Rui Morais 
Headmaster 
 

 
  

 

 

 
 
  

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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Academic News 

Top 10 
Congratulations to the following students who have achieved within the ‘Top Ten’ academic results for Term 1 2017: 
GRADE 8 

 

GRADE 9 

 
GRADE 10 

 

GRADE 11 

 
GRADE 12 (Term 1 Examinations)  

  

GRADE 12 (Term 1 Overall Average) 
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Grade 9 Language and Cultural Day  
As each hour passed on Friday, 19 May, my fellow Grade 9 
students and I became more and more excited about the 

activities that we knew were planned for us at the end of the 
day. Aside from our excitement and anticipation, sat quite a lot 
of confusion – what was actually in store for us that afternoon?   
The Grade 9s headed up to the field where register was taken, 
we were divided into four groups and it was explained to us 
exactly what we’d be involved in for the next three hours. We 
headed off to our selected locations where a variety of ‘Boere 
Sport’ awaited us. Being taken back to our childhood games and 
races, we participated in events such as the Three Legged Race, 
Duck-Duck-Goose, Tug and War, and races where we were 
expected to race while in sacks. At the end, each winner of the 
different heats raced against each other, while the rest of the 
grade stood cheering on the stands, imagining that we were 
witnessing our very own Olympic Games.  
After intense exercise and cheering in the crowd, we headed to 
the hall where we participated in a quiz that had everything to 
do with French, and later formed an Eiffel Tower by standing 
together on the field. From there, we left our red and blue 
fingerprints on our very own creation of the French flag.  
Next, we moved on to the MADDitorium where we were lucky 
enough to watch a play produced by the Grade 9 Zulu students, 
even though for some of the performance, we didn’t 
understand a word they said. From what we did gather, we 
figured out that the two main characters were a young man and 
woman who had fallen in love after meeting at the river, while 
getting water, and were planning on getting married. The show 
gave us a whole lot of insight on the different cultures and the 
way certain people live.  
At the end of the night, our last activity included being taught 
traditional Afrikaans dancing, called ‘Volkspele’. In pairs, we ‘Jan 
Pierewiet’-ed the night away and felt disappointed when the 
night came to an end. I, for one, can definitely say I learnt an 
incredible amount about the different cultures we have 
imbedded in our society. I encourage the College to carry on 
with this Language and Cultural Day and continue to educate 
the students that come through this school.  
Eden Backman (Grade 9) 

Google Advertising Expert Teaches Grade 10s  
Our Grade 10s were privileged to have Mr Keenan Harduth, an esteemed and 
renowned digital media analyst and social media marketer, come to the College on 
Monday, 22 May to teach them about the latest advertising trends. The Grade 10s 
were enthralled by the subject and gained valuable insight to incorporate and apply to 
their own advertising pitch they are preparing for English.  
Thank you to Mrs Sandnes for arranging such an informative and constructive session.  
  

Mr Keenan Harduth and Mrs Charmaine Sandnes 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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Grade 10 Business Studies Entrepreneurs  
The Grade 10 Business Studies students will be flexing their entrepreneurial muscles over the 
next two weeks with their R20 in 10 days Business Simulation. With merely R20 seed capital 
they will begin selling their wares on Wednesday, 31 May, ending on Friday 9 June. Keep an 
eye out for our upcoming business leaders and grab a cupcake or hot chocolate to get 
through the tough winter mornings. Thank you for your support.  
Mr Victor Hiemstra 
Business Studies Teacher 
 
 
 
Student Affairs 

Spiritual Committee: Grade 9 Youth Chapel Service 
Commitment + Patience = God’s time, not yours. 
On Thursday, 11 May, the Grade 9s had the privilege of hosting the first Youth Chapel 
of Term Two. The students involved took the theme to heart and illustrated the 
meaning of patience and commitment and how God does everything in time, and His 
will, will benefit you in the end.  
The students gave a lovely reading and prayer followed by an enjoyable and relatable 
‘skit.’ A musical item finished the Service which left the entire school on their feet. I 
think the Grade 9s can be very proud of their assembly as their message was so well 
received.  
Talia Rosengarten (Spiritual Committee – Grade 12) 

 

Matric Dance of Class 2017 
St Peter’s College hosted a glamorous matric dance for the Class of 2017 at the Wanderers Club on Saturday, 13 May 
2017. Dressed in stunning formal attire, we enjoyed each part of the special occasion. Upon arrival, there was an aura of 
excitement in the air with a touch of glitz and glamour.  
I had discussions with a few fellow students:  
Emi Jozela stated that she “feels emotional, though something special was happening. The dance symbolises how close we 
are in transitioning from school to adulthood by waving goodbye to our high school years, celebrating our present and 
welcoming our futures”.   
Tiffany Theron shared that the evening and every part of it, was “mind-blowing”. “The decor, the atmosphere, the people, 
exceeded my expectation”.  
Who knew that the class of 2017 is so good-looking and who knew our teachers had some cool dance moves… We 
danced, with shoes, some without shoes; we laughed and enjoyed the evening.   
Some Grade 12s stated that the night was as clichéd as it sounds: truly the best night of their lives so far! It was a 
memorable evening that (regardless of the cold weather and of where we end up in the world one day), even in fifty 
years from now, we will all reflect on and talk about. We all felt like royalty that Saturday and it was the perfect ending to 
a five-year high school story. It was a memorable occasion that only happens once in a learner’s life.  
We give special thanks to our Grade Head, Ms Malan, Ms Mϋller and the Matric Dance Committee (MDC) who were 
instrumental in organising the glamorous event. There are so many photos, please go to the College Facebook page to 
see how stunning the Matrics looked! https://www.facebook.com/Stpeterscoll/ 
Chesnay Havenga (Head Girl) 

World Challenge 2018 
In 2013, World Challenge was introduced to the College and eight students participated in our first trip which was to 
Thailand. Since then we have seen a steady increase in students taking part in this tour. We have visited Thailand, 
Northern Vietnam, Northern India, Madagascar and this year 29 students are going to Southern Vietnam.  
The 2018 World Challenge Tour will be to Morocco and you are invited to attend a Parents Information evening 
regarding this tour. Tamin from World Challenge will be sharing some important information with you, and she will also 
answer any questions you may have. You are welcome to bring your child with to the meeting. 

COMMITMENT + Patience = God’s time, not yours 

Seed capital handover 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
https://www.facebook.com/Stpeterscoll/
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• DATE:    Tuesday, 30 May 2017 
• VENUE: CC1 
• TIME:    18:00 - 19:00 

We look forward to meeting you on Tuesday evening. 
Ms Sonja Theron    Ms Suzette Meyer 
therons@stpeterscollege.co.za  Meyers@stpeterscollege.co.za 
MIC:  World Challenge                    MIC: World Challenge 

Grade 5 Prep Boys’ Academic Morning at the College 
The Grade 5 Prep boys enjoyed an entertaining and educational morning at the College on Wednesday, 17 May 2017. 
Thank you to the Marimba Band, Drumline, Beauty Shop girls and the students and teachers who assisted with ensuring 
their time at the College was memorable. The boys were exposed to Physical Theatre with Mr Doneda, Chemistry 
experiments with Mrs Zimmerman, Biology dissection with Mr Marangoni, Photoshopping with Mrs Swanepoel in the 
iLab and played some soccer to expel some energy.  

“Thank you for you and all the staff at the College for a really enjoyable and educational 
morning.  We are always so impressed by the college.  A huge shout out to the pupils who 
outdid themselves with the boys.  The way they handled the boys and provided wonderful 
fun-filled activities was really awesome.  It was also so nice to see some of our old boys 
there, what charming young men they are!” Mrs Shirley Obery, Grade 5 Prep Boys 
Teacher  

 

  

  

 
Thank you to Anthony van Kerckhoven, Daniel 

Cunningham-Scott, Michael Da Cruz and Shanna Young for 
assisting in the iLab. 

Mrs Theresa Monoyoudis 
Marketing Manager 
 
  

Thank you to the following boys for their assistance with Physical Theatre: 
Sebastian Long, Christopher Mukheibir, Aidan Enslin, Aidan Johnstone, 
Bryce Young, Filip Poludniak, Alexander Hook, Liam George, Yuvish 
Premlall, Matthew Harris. 
 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
mailto:therons@stpeterscollege.co.za
mailto:Meyers@stpeterscollege.co.za
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Cultural News 

Dramatic Arts – Grade 11 FEDA Performance 
The Festival of Excellence in Dramatic Arts (FEDA)… sounds like a big deal huh? That's because it is, and the Grade 11 
drama students got to perform in it!  
Back in Term 1, when Mr Doneda first told us that we were going to enter, we were all very excited. What we didn’t 
know, was that it wasn’t going to be as easy and simple as we all had thought.  
The piece, ‘Les Chef’ is an original piece devised by Michaela Mathieson and Yogita Mohabir, with the help of Mr Doneda. 
‘Les Chef’ is about the employees of a cookie factory following a day-to-day routine and abiding with what the factory 
(and society) expects of them; uniform, order, rules, and hiding their inner happiness, fearful that someone might take 
away that happiness. Until one day, a newly employed chef with a white-and-red-striped shirt helps the employees 
“spice” things up. Let’s just say, not everybody is comfortable with the changes, which becomes especially evident in one 
of the main events when… just kidding, I’m not giving away any spoilers.  
This piece really brought us together. My class is like a family. All our different talents were showcased in this piece - 
from the sound and lighting to the stage design to the expressive clowning and physical theatre. Putting it all together 
and finishing it in time was quite stressful, and according to Matthew Garrett, our drama captain, “FEDA was a long, hard 
process. However, every minute spent doing it, was completely worth it.”  
We performed on Thursday, 11 May at The Fringe Theatre in the heart of Johannesburg. The minute we walked into our 
changing rooms, we felt like we were in some professional production that people traveled the world to see! The 
excitement was electric! 
Once all the schools had performed, we received our feedback from the prestigious adjudicators, which can I say, made 
me feel like the proudest drama student. The adjudicators called our piece, “innovative and cutting edge”. And they 
weren’t the only ones impressed by our piece, one of our matric drama students stated, “It was amazing. I loved how 
the repetitive cycle was broken by the banana character (Sebastian Long). The clowning was amazing considering you 
guys had no prior training in clowning. The overall message was strongly shown to the audience. AND IT WAS FUNNY.” 
Huge congratulations goes out to the Grade 11 class for their efforts and to Mr Doneda for organising and overseeing 
everything.  
Cast and Crew: 
Zantia Bainbridge 
Draven Bucceri 
Tarynn Davies 
Daniel Duke 
Matthew Garrett 
Timothy Guyler 
Imogen Imbert 
Annayah Karaha 
Sarah King 
Sebastian Long 
Michaela Mathieson 
Sifiso Mbatha 
Yogita Mohabir 
Didintle Mokae 
Thandolwethu Msiza 
Tinotenda Ndudzo 
Itumeleng Ntoele 
Patrick Odame 
Shannon Webb 
 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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Choir – St Peter’s Schools Festival 
On Wednesday, 24 May, the College choir participated in the Annual Choir Festival at St Peter’s Junior Prep. The Boys and 

Girls Prep Chapel Choirs also performed.  
Our choristers did us proud by performing well and showcasing all techniques learnt in rehearsals. One of the highlights 
was when Mr Vaughan van Zyl requested that the audience participate in one of the items, ‘Gallop’. It was magical to 
have around 700 people sing together! 
Our choristers and parents are also congratulated on their commitment to the choir. Various choristers still played in 
sport fixtures that afternoon and had to rush to get to the performance on time. This was also remarked on by the Boys 
Prep Headmaster, Mr Rob Macaulay. 
The evening ended off with a massed choir event after which the crowd asked for an Encore. 

 
It is truly wonderful to collaborate as a St Peter’s family – College, Boys Prep and Girls Prep - and quite special to see our 
children, young and old, enjoy it together. 
Mrs Lomé Robertson 
MIC: Choir 

Kingsmead Music Festival 
On Tuesday, 23 May 2017, Kingsmead College hosted the Orchestra 
and Ensemble Festival which took place at the Rosebank Union 
Church in Sandton. This great initiative allowed students from 
different schools with diverse backgrounds to share their love of 
music on one platform.  
Our Orchestra performed Karl Jenkins Palladio (with a bit of a 
twist) as well as the well-known Thriller by Michael Jackson. The Jazz 
Band followed with two Latin-American items, Sergio Mendes' Mas 
Que Nada and Carlos Santana's Smooth. It was evident that both the 
audience as well as students from other schools thoroughly enjoyed 
the programme as we had many dancing and singing along to our 
tunes.  
We look forward to our performances at the 
Winter Soiree and the Magic of Music 
Festival. 
Mr Antonio Lottering 
Head of Music 
 
  

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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Tour de Math 
On 18 May, twelve of our students travelled to St 
David’s Marist Inanda, eager to participate in the 
4th leg of TDM (Tour  de Math) this year. The 
evening, as usual, commenced with our 
traditional trip to McDonald’s as a treat to 
jumpstart the brains before writing the mind-
boggling paper. 
The high-thinking, problem solving paper started 
off with easier questions and progressed to more 
challenging, difficult questions. We discovered 
later that only one group out of over fifty could 
correctly answer the final question. 
After the organisers had marked the papers, we 
are called back into the hall for the prize-giving. Unfortunately our winning streak of having a team in the top 3 eluded us 
this time, but we did win a few lucky prizes. Marios Joannou and Kailin Naidoo won Casio K-L 60 Label Machines worth 
about R700 each. Erin Lai Thom and I were lucky enough to win Casio fx-82-ZA PLUS calculators. 
It was a thoroughly enjoyable evening for the four prize winners as well as the other eight participants. If anyone is 
interested in joining Tour de Math (TDM), please speak to either me Kailin Naidoo (Grade 10). TDM is open to all 
students from Grades 8-10 and is generally held every 3-4 weeks. 
Matthew Beekman (Grade 10) 

Upcoming Event: 500 Days of Summer – a College Physical Theatre Production 

 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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Sports News 

Equestrian 
The Equestrian Team competed in Qualifier Two on 11 and 12 May. The riders placed exceptionally well, and Erin Dos 
Santos, Andrew Thomas, Nolo Maripane and Imogen Imbert placed amongst the Top 10 in their classes. 
Imogen Imbert competed in Eventing during Term 1 and she entered for Eventing Qualifier Four which will be happening 
at the end of May. She is a brave rider and together with her horse, King Code, they make a formidable team. 
Results of Qualifier Three  
The team competed in Qualifier Three on 20 and 21 May.  The riders entered for a huge scope of classes:  Show Jumping, 
Dressage, Performance Riding, Working Hunter and Equitation. 
 

 
Thank you to the staff who came to support us:  Mrs Matthews, Mrs 
Sandnes, Mrs Ryder-Nimb, Mrs Maher, Mrs Mϋller, Miss Theunissen 
and Mrs van der Wel.  Thank you to the Grade 11 and 12s who 
came, it was awesome to have you there! 
Mrs Joan Delport 
MIC: Equestrian 
 
 

Rider Event Result 
   

Stella Sharp Working Hunter 2nd 
 

Show Jumping  Placed (tbc, not on 
website yet) 

Mikaila Isidoro Show Jumping 12th 
Tarryn Nitch Prelim Dressage 21st and 19th 
Chiara Reddy Working Riding 2nd 
 

In Hand Utility 1st 
 

Equitation 8th 
 

Show Jumping Placed (results not 
on website yet) 

Syjil Ramjuthan Performance Riding 2nd 
 

Working Riding 4th 
 

Prelim Dressage 12th and 18th 
Kayla van der Burgh Equitation 3rd 
Samantha Meiring Show Jumping placed 
Mikaila Fintelman Show Jumping 2nd 
Caitlin Goodman Novice Dressage 2nd 
Imogen Imbert Novice Dressage 2nd  
Amy Shackleton Show Jumping 5th 
 

Equitation 9th 
Chanel Thomas Working Hunter 6th 
Andrew Thomas Novice Dressage  

Working Riding  
Working Hunter  
Handy Hunter 
Show Jumping 
Competition Show 
Jumping  

3rd,8th and 8th 
1st 
4th  
1st  
5th 
10th 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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Hockey 
Aitken and Boden Tournaments 
Over the cold and rainy weekend of 12 to 14 May, the boys hockey players competed in Johannesburg's biggest hockey 
tournaments, each one involving over 40 schools. The 1st Team placed 4th in the B-Section of the Aitken Tournament and 
the Junior Boys placed 9th in the B-Section of the Boden Tournament.  
League Matches vs Edenglen (23 May) 
Results were as follows: 
Junior Boys won 6-0 
1st won 7-0 
League Matches vs St John's B (24 May) 
Results were as follows: 
U14s won 1-0 
U15s lost 4-1 
1st lost 3-0 
Mr Ryan Hammond 
MIC: Boys Hockey 

Netball 
Results (St Peter’s College’s score is listed first). 

 17 May 20 May 23 May 24 May 
SPC vs St Mary’s Dainfern Beaulieu Leeuwenhof 
U14 A  5-17 19-13 14-7 10-12 
U14 B  9-16 21-0 9-6 18-3 
U14 C 6-14  12-9 

 U15 A 14-24 25-4 11-30 9-22 
U15 B 5-20 17-8 9-8 11-14 
U15 C 7-17  

  U16 A 8-18 24-4 10-23 3-29 
U16 B 3-13 13-10 15-11 7-16 
U19 A 19-23 29-20 33-26 28-25 
U19 B 35-14 43-4 24-17 29-16 
U19 C 

 
 8-16 

  
Girls flying high! 

   

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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Ms Christelle van Schalkwyk 
MIC: Netball 

 

Rugby 
May has been a busy month, with lots on the go. We have had successful fixtures against Greenside, De la Salle and 
Dainfern College. A big shout out must go to our U15 side, who are unbeaten at this point of the season - a wonderful 
achievement so far. The 1st Team is also on a run of 5 games without defeat and starting to play with a lot of confidence. 
Results 
Vs Greenside: 
1st XV Won 31 - 7 
U15 Won 29 - 10 
U14 Lost 5 - 37 
 
Mr Steve Tudhope 
MIC: Rugby 

Vs De la Salle: 
1st XV Won 15 - 6 
U16 Lost 15 - 25 
U15 Won 20 - 0 
U14 Lost 0 -46 

Vs Dainfern: 
1st XV Won 25 - 17 
U17 Lost 10 - 21 
U15 Won 27 - 5 
U14 Lost 14 - 37 

Squash 
12 May: St Peter’s College B won their game vs Parktown = 12 - 5 
17 May: Our 1st Team had a brilliant game against Helpmekaar attaining a winning result of 14 – 0 
19 May:  
Our 1st Team came up against the tough competition from Bryanston High and the boys played admirably. Unfortunately 
it came down to the wire and Bryanston just edged out the boys winning 11-8. Congratulations to Caleb Vergotine and 
Damien Rubbers for winning their matches on this occasion. 
The 2nd Team faced the challenge of a strong St Mary’s team and although we put up a good fight, St Mary’s came back 
equally strong. We ended in a draw which proved how close the match was. Congrats to Thomas Chalmers and Caitlin 
Bartie for winning their matches in this occasion.  
Mr Mathew Kirkland 
MIC: Squash 
 
  

We are very proud to announce that 
Mbali Dhlomo and Khanyi Malumo made 

the Gauteng Netball side. 
Congratulations to the two of you and all 
the best for your Provincial Tournament. 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
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External Achievements 

Golf 
St Peter’s College Grade 8 student, Kyle Davidson continues to grow from strength to strength in the Central Gauteng 
Golf Union.  

• Kyle Davidson’s recent achievements are on the circuit are: 
• Kyle won the Central Gauteng tournament A Division at Killarney at end 

of 2016.  
• He started this year off with another win at the Central Gauteng 

tournament A Division at Killarney in March 2017.  
• He then placed 2nd at the Bryanston Club Champs in April 2017. 
• Kyle was chosen to represent Central Gauteng at the quadrangular in 

Potchefstroom April where they placed 2nd.  
• He also placed 2nd in the U18 A Division at the Central Gauteng 

tournament at Country Club Johannesburg breaking par, which is an 
outstanding achievement.  

• Furthermore, Kyle won the SA kids tournament held at Woodhill Country 
Club in May.  

 We look forward to following Kyle’s achievements and imminent Golfing success in the future.  

Drone Racing 
Thomas Chalmers (Grade 12) recently attended the Drone Racing Nationals at the Rand Easter Show. It was for the Open 
lass racing quads. Tom came 13th in the country in the Open Class racing quads.  
The following weekend he attended the Nationals in Klerksdorp for the 5 inch and 4 inch (referring to the propeller size) 
stock quad racing, where he was placed 3rd in the 5 inch and 1st  in the 4 inch in the country. Tom builds his own quads, 
he buys all the bits and pieces and solders and bolts them together.  
Drone racing involves the pilot flying the drone with goggles to see what the camera on the quad can see. See more here 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bR4Gq9qfpnM 

Tennis 
Michelle Ncube played the Marks Park SATA Tournament and won the Women's Doubles.  She 
did well in the Women's Singles and came 4th position out of a 32 draw. 
We are forever proud of her tennis achievements. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.stpeters.co.za/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bR4Gq9qfpnM
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